
 
  



Wasco County Library Service District 

Board Meeting 

June 18, 2019 

Location:  The Dalles 

 

SUBJECT TO APPROVAL 

 

Board members present:  Carol Jones, Carolyn Wood, Dick Stentz, Rita Rathkey, and Tina Coleman 

 

Staff present:  Jeff Wavrunek, Rita Squires, Bronte Dodd 

 

Called to order: 4:03 by Dick Stentz 

 

Corrections to minutes: none; Tina Coleman moved to approve the minutes, Carol Jones seconded, and the minutes were 

passed. 

 

Recognition of visitors and interested parties: none 

 

It was commented that the tour of the new library in Maupin was the highlight of the last meeting 

 

Director’s Reports: 
  

Dufur – not here, no report 

 

Maupin – They received a $50,000 grant from the Reiser Foundation for the new library. The Ford Family Foundation 

has visited, but no news regarding that grant. The library did receive a grant from the Francis R Dewing Foundation to purchase 

audio tools that will aid beginning and early readers. Summer Reading plans are going well. June 28 th is the last day to apply for the 

director’s position. 

 

The Dalles – Had a laser cutter program for Father’s Day where they engraved hammers. There were 41 participants. Bob 

gave background information on the cutter before doing the engraving. That way they learned how the machine works. 

Thursday is the kick-off for the Summer Reading program. Get the word out now, it will help prevent the summer slide. 

Last Friday four of the top managers from Google were here to do a community service project. They jackhammered all 

the concrete just outside the children’s wing, which was never smooth. That area will be properly redone, with colored 

concrete. The question mark shaped sculpture has been delivered, now we need to decide where to put it.  (There was a 

brief discussion of where – street visibility would be nice.) The library will be getting 100 more hotspots, 25 of which will 

be going to Columbia Gorge Community College for their use. 

     Rita Rathkey was consulting with the city about ADA and the water fountain. November is when it is supposed to be 

installed. It has to be ADA compliant, which will require some changes to the existing location’s wall. 

     The NEA Big Read event is going to happen; Dan Spatz went to the City Council with a presentation, and the city has 

agreed to facilitate. CGCC will administer the money and publicity, the library will do programs, coordinating with Hood 

River Library. The author visit is scheduled for October 4th. 

 

Financial Review: There was a question regarding the overtime allotment, can it be used up before end of fiscal year? 

(Jeff explained that we don’t really lose it, it rolls over into next year’s budget if not used.) 

 

Misc. 

Dick Stentz had some questions regarding circulation statistics as reported. It was clarified that a location was just a 

category, such as non-fiction, or children’s fiction. Also, some items under the Library2Go category we do not have 

access to, or our patrons don’t use. Which is why they would show no circulation, and it is not something we can have 

removed from this auto-generated report, as it might apply to another library in the consortium. It was also noted that the 

Spanish Storytime numbers are very low, it needs to be promoted more. 

  



 

Old Business: nothing 

 

New Business: It was recommended that Tina Coleman be appointed to a full term on the Board; and Mary Beechler was 

recommended as a board member for the Maupin area, replacing Carol Jones. 

 

There will be no meeting in July, the next meeting will be Tuesday, August 20, 2019 at The Dalles Public Library, and the 

September meeting is in Dufur. 

 

Meeting was adjourned at 5:17 p.m. 
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August 2019 programming stats 

 

 
  



  
 

  


